WPCA Meeting
September 9, 2021
         7:00pm   
 
Sound View Community Center
Members present: Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Ken Russell, Bill Griffin
    

    Bud Phelps, 
Absent: Dick Hrinak
Guest: 
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Bud Phelps made a motion to accept the secretaries report, it was seconded by Will Szestakow, and voted and approved. 5-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Helen e-mailed the treasurer’s report to the committee members.

Helen reviewed all items in the report. She discussed the bioxide budget.  
She reviewed some unplanned expenses that were itemized to show they were listed properly. 
She is following up on 26 payments that are overdue. 

Ken Russell made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, it was seconded by Will Szestakow, and voted and passed. 5-0-0
Maintenance Report: Will discussed the bioxide usage in August, which was up from this time last year. Will reviewed the daily usage on a daily basis, which supported the increase. The increase in usage also influenced the bioxide budget. 
Chairman’s Report: Rich explained that the GP winterization notice was not necessary, there was not a great advantage to going thru that process. Rich discussed the new contract and we can cancel with a thirty day notice. Rich commented that BOG minutes did not indicate the WPCA is looking for some new candidates. Rich discussed a situation where a contractor was here doing work and did not close the equipment properly, this could be safety issue. Now Ricky will check the area where a contractor was working to see that everything is properly secured. There will be clipboard with items that should be looked at to be sure of proper operation. They are looking into putting vents or fans in the sheds as they were getting very hot this summer. This heat could effect proper operation of the equipment. There is a document on the website of emergency procedures for owners with GP.
Norb:  Norb reported that Sadowsky is paid up. Norb stated that the McGuffey issue was supposed to be Aug 1st, it now is moved to Sept. 29th.
New Business: Bill Griffin gave an update what he has heard. He stated that he has not heard very much.
Bud made a motion to adjourn, Will seconded the motion, and it was voted and passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
